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June 2012
Dear Minister,

Re: NGUYEN VAN LY

Whilst not wishing to interfere in any country's internal affairs, I have read with concern about the plight of a pro-democracy activist and Catholic Priest, Nguyen Van Ly. He is now subject to a sentence of 8 years in Ba Sao Prison, Ha Nam province. I understand he will have to serve an additional five years under house arrest following the end of this custodial term.

I was concerned to learn that at his trial, Father Ly was unable to speak for himself and was denied legal representation. Because of his role in peacefully advocating human rights, he has reportedly been jailed for some fifteen years altogether. To the best of my knowledge, he has never called for nor used violence.

In addition, it appears that Father Ly has been on hunger strike as a protest against his detention. He is extremely sick, and in March 2010 needed treatment for a brain tumour and a stroke. Regrettably, he was re-imprisoned last July, in spite of these serious medical conditions.

Considering these reports, I respectfully call on you, Minister, to make certain that Father Ly receives thorough medical care, and to use your good offices to see that he is immediately and unconditionally released.

Yours sincerely,

